The Honorable Kirstjen M. Nielsen 

Secretary  

U.S. Department of Homeland Security  

3801 Nebraska Avenue NW 

Washington, DC 20016 

Urgent Appeal to Halt Any Plans to Separate Children from Parents at the Border 

Dear Secretary Nielsen: 

I understand that your agency is moving forward with plans to separate children from their parents when they arrive at or are found near the U.S. border.   These actions are an abhorrent violation of the universal human rights of parents and children and will have significant and long-lasting consequences for the safety, health, development, and well-being of children.   I urgently request that the Administration reverse course on any policies that would separate families.   

Please re-read the words below from the 1.23.2018 letter sent to you from Child Welfare Agencies across the United States – this letter states clearly why the proposed DHS policy to separate children and parents at the border is cruel, inhumane and against the principles of equality, justice and freedom embedded in our Constitution:

“Countless reports have documented that these families are fleeing persecution and violence in their countries, and come here seeking protection.   While many come from Central American countries, the parents and children arrive at our border from all over the world, including countries in Africa, the Caribbean, South America, Asia, the Middle East and Europe.  

According to recent reports, the proposed plan would require that parents be placed in adult immigration detention centers and/or summarily deported, while their children would be transferred to the custody of the Department of Health and Human Services in facilities across the country—as far away as Illinois, Washington, New York, Florida, and Michigan.  HHS would bear the responsibility of caring for the traumatized children and finding suitable, alternative caregivers.  

These children could remain in government care for months or more than a year, during which time the continued separation from their parents would compound their trauma and the time it would take them to recover and return to a trajectory of good health and normal development.  Nor would it make any sense to require those children to participate in a formal legal proceeding about their immigration case while separated from the parent who brought them here, who may have critical information—or the only information—about the child’s claim for protection. 

There is overwhelming evidence that children need to be cared for by their parents to be safe and healthy, to grow and develop.   There is also much evidence that separating children from their mothers or fathers leads to serious, negative consequences to children’s health and development.

Forced separation disrupts the parent-child relationship and puts children at increased risk for both physical and mental illness. Adverse childhood experiences—including the incarceration of a family member—are well-recognized precursors of negative health outcomes later in life.   The psychological distress, anxiety, and depression associated with separation from a parent would follow the children well after the immediate period of separation—even after eventual reunification with a parent or other family. 

I am deeply concerned that the proposed plan would formalize such harm by taking children from their parents as a matter of policy. 

Family unity is a foundational principle of child welfare law.  In order to grow and develop, children need to remain in the care of their parents where they are loved, nurtured and feel safe.  Thus parents’ rights to the care and custody of their children are afforded particularly strong protection under the U.S. Constitution.

While parent-child relationships are generally the province of state law, federal law also recognizes the principle of family unity by providing strong incentives for states to keep children with their parents and to provide services to families to prevent separation and maintain family unity.   The proposed changes to your agency’s policies would eviscerate that principle.”
In the name of simple humanity, I urge you to reverse this cruel and inhumane policy immediately.  These frightened, impoverished people fleeing persecution deserve to be treated with compassion and respect.  Please take every measure to insure that parents are not separated from their children when arriving at our border in search for a better life for themselves and their family.

You have an opportunity to behave in a way that is compassionate, just and humane.  Please do the right thing in these circumstances.   Thank you.

Sincerely,

